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16 August 2017
Mr Ian Kilby
Development Manager

Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate

Shrewsbury, SY3 6ND

Dear Mr Kilby,
PLANNING REFERENCE 17/02886/FUL – PROPOSED DWELLING NORTH OF GORSE LANE, BAYSTON HILL WITH GARAGE AND RETENTION OF AGRICULTRAL ACCESS (RESUBMISSION)
Bayston Hill Parish Council wishes to express its disappointment at the decision to grant permission to the above planning application.
A letter setting out our concerns about this application was sent to you on 14 July 2017.  Having considered the officer report and decision notice, the Parish Council does not consider that the particular issues it raised have been given sufficient weight.

In particular, the officer report does not take into account the Parish Council’s concern about the siting of the dwelling on the plot.  Our letter of 14 July clearly set our concerns that the proposed property would not make the best use of the space provided by the demolition of the old barns.  It also considered that the agricultural access was excessive, yet neither of these concerns has been given any credence in the officer report.  As well as the concerns raised by the Parish Council, local residents also objected on the grounds of over-dominance, but these have also been dismissed in the officer report.

It is noted that the curtilage of the proposed property lies within the development boundary.  This appears to be the only matter raised by the Parish Council which has been sufficiently considered in the officer report.
There were a number of objections from local residents as well as the Parish Council and the site has been subject to previous planning applications and appeals.  In these circumstances, the Parish Council would also wish to express its disappointment that this application was not taken to the Central Planning Committee for determination.

Yours sincerely,

Cllr Paul Breeze
Chairman of Planning Committee










